
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

September 17th, 2020

The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Moyle and Miller. Trustee Hoffman was granted excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The August regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds.
After a brief discussion and questions a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  40,865.82
 Water Fund

    
 $112,515.25
Major Streets Fund

$  47,706.92
Local Streets Fund

$    1,313.36
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$     3,854.22
TOTAL

          $ 206,255.57
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Miller, Heide, Reese, Moyle, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from a 4th Street resident regarding a situation at his property. It asked about curb and sidewalk issues as they related to runoff problems. After a discussion Poirier said he would contact the property owner and meet with him regarding the issue.  

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record by Chief Rosemurgy. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 
Fire Report:
A report on recent activity was presented by Chief Miller. A motion to accept the report was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Chief Miller gave a report on the Water cross event. He said it was very successful and for the inaugural event in an uncertain situation as related to the current pandemic there were relatively few major issues. 
Public Works Report:

No Public works report was presented.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave a brief summary of the DDA ongoing ideas. He asked the DPW to look into costs to put in a sidewalk from the lower parking lot near the pavilion up to the gazebo pad. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

President Schuldt went over the details of the meeting with the union membership on the new contract. Costs for various proposals were presented and discussed, after which there was a lengthy discussion regarding the proposals. After a time, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to approve the following terms agreed to in principal by the Executive committee and the membership:
· Approve pay increases of $1.50 beginning the first year on July 1st of 2020 (including retroactive amount), a $0.50 increase effective on July 1st 2021, and a $0.50 increase effective on July 1st 2022.

· Approve the addition of two new paid holidays: Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve,

· Add an additional pair of work boots to the uniform allowance amount,

· Modify the PTO provision of the contract to allow for the accrual of an additional 40 hours to accrue above the 240 hr cap to be paid out if unable to use prior to the anniversary date.
After clarification, there was a poll vote: Yes: Reese, Schuldt, Heide, Moyle and Codere. No; Miller. Motion was carried.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier introduced a draft of a water system tampering policy and urged comments for action at the October meeting.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier said he was still working on getting payment options through John Deere financing for the purchase of the compact tractor. 
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide gave an overview of the water cross event and presented the Park Committee’s idea to use proceeds from the event to improve existing facilities to accommodate future events. He requested funds for creating a development plan for the process so input could be gathered and a direction determined for the campground. (The initial funds would come from the Parks & Rec budget and would be brought before the Council again should more be required.) He asked that the campground budget be separated from the parks and recreation budget to allow for a more detailed analysis of the revenue and expenses of the facility. (Poirier said that could be done easily). Trustee Codere also said he had experience as an employee at McLains State Park in utilizing land and utilizes to aid in laying out possible additional sites.   

Trustee Heide also said that the committee would be taking an active role in overseeing the recently approved DNR grant agreement for the repairs at the marina.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Poirier said that the Authority would be looking into changes in billing necessitated by Michigan American’s decision to discontinue billing for them in areas adjacent to the Village. Poirier said he wanted to get the meter project completed  first but had no objection to billing provided the software and logistics allowed.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:11pm.  There were 5 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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